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Welcome back to our second half of spring term. We have made some fantastic progression so far this year and look forward to seeing what we will learn this term. 

In Ercall class, this half term, our class text is ‘When the Giant Stirred’ by Celia Godwin and we will also be reading class novel ‘Ariki and the Island of Wonders’ by Nicola Davies. Our class text is linked to our English unit, where we will be re-writing the story as a narrative from a 1st person point of view. “A small island in the Pacific exists in perfect harmony, where all the plants, animals and people are interdependent. But the islanders live with the knowledge that their mountain god sometimes grumbles and threatens to awake. There comes a day, however, when the god will not be appeased. Smoke rises out of the mountain's crater, and ash and cinders begin to fall on the village. The chief tells his people it is time to leave. And days later, when the people have barely landed on another island, the volcano explodes. Soon there is nothing left of the old island but a smoking ruin devoid of all life. But the story is not over. Slowly, gradually, the island begins to support the stirrings of life once more.”
In Maths, we will be focusing on length before starting our fractions unit. Year 3 specifically we will be focusing on equivalent lengths and placing fractions on a number line. In Year 4, we will be exploring how to calculate the perimeter of different shapes and converting fractions. We will also be focusing on our multiplication fluency by practising soundcheck on TTRockstars, in preparation for the multiplication check later in June.   
In Science, Year 3 will be focusing on light whilst Year 4 will begin their sound unit. Year 3’s unit will involve investigating how shadows are made and how light can be blocked.  The Year 4’s will examine how sound is heard and travels through the air. Along with English and maths, science remains one of the main core subjects in primary school. It can be one of the most exciting and practical subjects. 
We are looking forward to our history unit where we will be looking at ‘Anglo-Saxons, Picts and Scots focusing on who they were, where they lived and why they are important. In RE we are focusing on Salvation in Christianity and answering the question ‘Why do Christians call the day Jesus died Good Friday?’ focusing on the events in Holy Week and how they are celebrated. In PE we will be developing our fitness and practising mindfulness. Our DT unit this half term is focusing on a Healthy and Varied Diet. PSHE will involve looking at how our choices make a difference to others and the environment in Year 4 and why should we keep active and sleep well In Year 3. Our computing unit this term is photo editing, which involves cropping, erasing and altering images. In French we will be developing our knowledge of body parts and pronunciation of these. For music, we will be learning ‘Lean on Me’ a soul/gospel song, and practising using instruments to the song.

Whilst in Ercall, we expect your child to read at least 3 times a week, with their reading book and record being returned daily in preparation for a new reading book.  Please can you write a comment about how they have read.  Each Year group follows set spellings and new spellings will be given out on a Monday and tested every other week. Please remember that homework will be sent home every Friday, if the children are having any difficulty with this please dojo me. Your child will have the opportunity to take part in PE twice a week, on a Tuesday and Wednesday. We ask for all children to keep their PE kits in school as these days can be subject to change, and they will be sent home at the end of the half term. In June Year 4 children will be taking the national multiplication test. If you have any questions regarding this, please do dojo or speak to me. In order to help prepare the children for this, we recommend practising soundcheck on TTRockstars 3-4 a week until children are getting 20-25 marks each time.

As a church school, our learning takes place through Christian Values. This term we are looking at Justice. The children will be looking at how this value links to our learning and how they can display our value in their everyday lives.   If you see your child, or any member of the Holy Trinity community displaying any of our core values, we’d love to hear about it. We will be awarding children who go above and beyond to show our values a special award at the end of each term.  If you have any questions or concerns about any of the above, please do not hesitate to ask.

We look forward to the new term ahead and if you have questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to ask,

Miss Roberts and Miss Salter
We are a Christian school where we value one another, want the best for everyone, work hard and enjoy the journey.
Deo Fretus – Trust In God

	

[image: ][image: P:\Parents\Pictures\Logos\Diocesan_logo.jpg][image: ]
image1.png




image2.jpeg
’A‘
L'A

1St Chad's

Academies Trust




image3.jpeg
like us on
facebook





image4.jpeg
&

THE CHURCH
OF ENGLAND

DIOCESE OF LICHFIELD




image5.png





          


 


          


 


 


 


 


 


 


We are a Christian school where we value one another, want the best for everyone, 


work hard and enjoy


 


the journey.


 


Deo Fretus 


–


 


Trust In God


 


Holy Trinity C of E Primary Academy & Nursery


 


Executive Principal: Mrs L Holmes, Head of School: Mr R Kenyon


 


Middleton Road, Oswestry, Shropshire SY11 2LF,


 


Tel:01691


 


654832    Fax: 01691 688913


 


Email:admin@holytrinitycepa.co.uk 


 


 


 


www.holytrinitycepa.co.uk


 


 


 


Ercall


 


Newsletter 


Spring


 


2


 


 


Welcome back to our second half of spring term. We have made some fantastic progression so far 


this year and look forward to seeing what we will learn this term. 


 


 


I


n 


Ercall


 


class, 


this 


half term


, our class text is 


‘


When the Giant Stirred’ 


by 


Celia Godwin


 


and 


we will 


also be 


reading class novel ‘


Ariki and the Island of Wonders’ 


by


 


Nicola Davies


.


 


Our class text


 


is linked 


to 


our English unit


,


 


where 


we 


will be re


-


writing the story as a narrative from a 1


st


 


person point of 


view. “


A


 


small island in the Pacific exists in perfect harmony, where all the plants, animals and 


people are interdependent. But the islanders live with the knowledge that their mountain god 


sometimes grumbles and threatens to awake. There comes a day, however, wh


en the god will not 


be appeased. Smoke rises out of the mountain's crater, and ash and cinders begin to fall on the 


village. The chief tells his people it is time to leave. And days later, when the people have barely 


landed on another island, the volcano e


xplodes. Soon there is nothing left of the old island but a 


smoking ruin devoid of all life.


 


But the story is not over. Slowly, gradually, the island begins to 


support the stirrings of life once more.”


 


In Maths, 


we will be


 


focusing on


 


length before startin


g our fractions unit


. 


Y


ear 3


 


specifically we will 


be focusing on 


equivalent lengths and placing fractions on a number line. In Year 4, we will be 


exploring how to calculate the perimeter of different shapes and converting fractions. 


We will also 


be focusing on our multiplication fluency by practising soundcheck on TTRockstars, in preparation for 


the multiplication check later 


in June


.   


 


In Science, 


Year 3 will be focusing on light whilst Year 4 will begin their sound unit


. 


Year 3


’s u


nit will 


involve investigating how shadows are made and how light can be blocked.  The Year 4’s will examine 


how sound is heard and travels through the air. 


Along with English and maths, science remains one 


of the main core subjects in primary school. It c


an be one of the most exciting and practical subjects.


 


 


We are looking forward to our 


history


 


unit 


where 


we 


will be looking at ‘


Anglo


-


Saxons, Picts and Scots


 


focusing 


on 


who


 


they were, where they lived and why they are important.


 


In RE 


we are focusing 


on 


Salvation in Christianity


 


and answering the question ‘


Why do Christians call the day Jesus died Good 


Friday


?


’ focusing on the events in Holy Week and how they are celebrated


. 


In PE


 


we will 


be 


developing 


our


 


fitness


 


and 


practising mindfulness


.


 


Our 


DT


 


unit 


this half term is


 


focusing on a Healthy and Varied 


Diet.


 


PSHE will involve looking at how our choices make a difference to others and the environment 


in Year 4 and why should we keep active and sleep well In Year 3. 


Our computing unit this term is 


photo ed


iting, which involves cropping, 


erasing


 


and altering images.


 


In French we will be developing 


our knowledge of 


body parts and pronunciation of these


.


 


For music, we will be learning ‘Lean 


on


 


Me’ 


a soul/gospel song, and 


practising using instruments to the son


g.


 


 




                                   

We are a Christian school where we value one another, want the best for everyone,  work hard and enjoy   the journey.   Deo Fretus  –   Trust In God  

Holy Trinity C of E Primary Academy & Nursery   Executive Principal: Mrs L Holmes, Head of School: Mr R Kenyon   Middleton Road, Oswestry, Shropshire SY11 2LF,   Tel:01691   654832    Fax: 01691 688913   Email:admin@holytrinitycepa.co.uk        www.holytrinitycepa.co.uk      

Ercall   Newsletter  Spring   2     Welcome back to our second half of spring term. We have made some fantastic progression so far  this year and look forward to seeing what we will learn this term.      I n  Ercall   class,  this  half term , our class text is  ‘ When the Giant Stirred’  by  Celia Godwin   and  we will  also be  reading class novel ‘ Ariki and the Island of Wonders’  by   Nicola Davies .   Our class text   is linked  to  our English unit ,   where  we  will be re - writing the story as a narrative from a 1 st   person point of  view. “ A   small island in the Pacific exists in perfect harmony, where all the plants, animals and  people are interdependent. But the islanders live with the knowledge that their mountain god  sometimes grumbles and threatens to awake. There comes a day, however, wh en the god will not  be appeased. Smoke rises out of the mountain's crater, and ash and cinders begin to fall on the  village. The chief tells his people it is time to leave. And days later, when the people have barely  landed on another island, the volcano e xplodes. Soon there is nothing left of the old island but a  smoking ruin devoid of all life.   But the story is not over. Slowly, gradually, the island begins to  support the stirrings of life once more.”   In Maths,  we will be   focusing on   length before startin g our fractions unit .  Y ear 3   specifically we will  be focusing on  equivalent lengths and placing fractions on a number line. In Year 4, we will be  exploring how to calculate the perimeter of different shapes and converting fractions.  We will also  be focusing on our multiplication fluency by practising soundcheck on TTRockstars, in preparation for  the multiplication check later  in June .      In Science,  Year 3 will be focusing on light whilst Year 4 will begin their sound unit .  Year 3 ’s u nit will  involve investigating how shadows are made and how light can be blocked.  The Year 4’s will examine  how sound is heard and travels through the air.  Along with English and maths, science remains one  of the main core subjects in primary school. It c an be one of the most exciting and practical subjects.     We are looking forward to our  history   unit  where  we  will be looking at ‘ Anglo - Saxons, Picts and Scots   focusing  on  who   they were, where they lived and why they are important.   In RE  we are focusing  on  Salvation in Christianity   and answering the question ‘ Why do Christians call the day Jesus died Good  Friday ? ’ focusing on the events in Holy Week and how they are celebrated .  In PE   we will  be  developing  our   fitness   and  practising mindfulness .   Our  DT   unit  this half term is   focusing on a Healthy and Varied  Diet.   PSHE will involve looking at how our choices make a difference to others and the environment  in Year 4 and why should we keep active and sleep well In Year 3.  Our computing unit this term is  photo ed iting, which involves cropping,  erasing   and altering images.   In French we will be developing  our knowledge of  body parts and pronunciation of these .   For music, we will be learning ‘Lean  on   Me’  a soul/gospel song, and  practising using instruments to the son g.    

